
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the March 14, 2024 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:31 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Reade Witman, and Tom Plitt. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Department Supervisor), Spencer Beck (Operator), Dan Becker (Engineer), William Cassidy (Solicitor) and Bob Winegardner (Township Supervisor).

Jim made a motion to approve the February 8, 2024 minutes with a correction in the first paragraph: “Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the February 8, 2024 meeting”. Tom seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Reade made a motion to approve Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Contract 1, Pay Application 1 to PSI in the amount of Forty-Six Thousand Five Hundred Twenty-One Dollars and Ninety Cents ($46,521.90). Tom seconded the motion and all voted yes. 
Jim made a motion to approve Contract 1, Pay Application 2 to PSI in the amount of Seventeen Thousand Nine Hundred Ninety-Nine Dollars and Ninety-Two Cents ($17,999.92). Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes. 
Jim made a motion to approve the execution of the Lancaster County ARPA Funding grant award documents, pending review and concurrence by the Solicitor. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to ratify, approve and execute the 2023 Chapter 94 submission to the New Holland Borough Authority, which was submitted February 14, 2024. Tom seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to approve and execute the 2023 Chapter 94 Report and authorize the submission to the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Seth Hiller, Blakinger Thomas Law Firm, and Mark Hackenburg, RGS Associates, were present to discuss the sewer capacity for the Garden Spot Village, Sycamore Springs Project. A plan was presented to the Authority for the first time this evening. The planning process of what will be constructed will be a nine (9) month or more process. They are requesting that the Authority consider the previous request to allow a lower per capita flow rate for this project. Solicitor Cassidy and Dan will put together a memo for the Authority’s consideration.
Dan left the meeting at 7:10 pm.

Jim made a motion assessing Lighthouse Vocational Services, 150 Orlan Road, one (1) additional EDU for being over their purchased capacity during the ninety (90) days of daily meter readings. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Noah reported that Tractor Supply’s, 151 Tower Road, contractor reached out to them recently to connect to the public sewer system. They paid for the Grinder Tank. Tractor Supply issued a check for two (2) EDUs. Jim made a motion to approve assessing two (2) EDUs in the amount of One Thousand Eight Hundred Sixty Dollars ($1,860.00) per EDU to Tractor Supply.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Reade made a motion to approve Spencer as an authorized signer on invoices. Tom seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Jim made a motion to approve the Employee Leasing Agreement with Greg Jennings. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to approve advertising an Operator help wanted ad two (2) times in, The Shopping News and Penny Saver, which shall not exceed Five Hundred Dollars ($500.00).  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Jim made a motion to approve the Tapping Fee Resolution #2024-01 for Project 1, set at Seven Thousand Two Hundred Eighty Dollars ($7,280.00) per EDU. Tom seconded the motion and all voted yes. Jim made a motion to approve the Tapping Fee Resolution #2024-02 for Project 1 Eastern Service Area, set at One Thousand Nine Hundred Dollars ($1,900.00) per EDU. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes. Jim made a motion to approve the Tapping Fee Resolution #2024-03 for Project 2/3, set at Twelve Thousand Dollars ($12,000.00) per EDU. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Solicitor Cassidy explained that he updated the Easement Agreement with Steven and Toni Kelley, 117 Windsock Way, to include language that the Authority is not liable in the event the Authority needs to address a sewer emergency on this property and as a result of a any sanitary work, the Authority causes private property damage outside of the Sewer Easement area. Jim made a motion to approve signing the Acknowledgement of Easement Agreement with Steven and Toni Kelley, 117 Windsock Way. Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman:
1.  Plant was within all permit limits for February.

2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 181,500 gallons of bio-solids in February.

3. The hauled in Waste was 181,500 gallons and $15,942.50 was received in revenue in February.
4. Kinzer Avenue PSI is installing the HVAC equipment now.
5. 745 East Main Street is connected and inspected as of 2/8/2024.

6. Drainage area cleaning: The Operators are starting to clean a couple of the Authority’s drainage areas.  New Holland Road South is completed. Custer Avenue is next on the list.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker.
1. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade: PSI is scheduled to be on site the week of March 4, 2024 to begin installation of the control building louvers and exhaust fans. Pumps are still anticipated to be delivered in March 2024. PSI submitted a payment application for work completed through December 20, 2023.  
PSI submitted a payment application for work completed through February 28, 2024. 
PPL’s subcontractor reported that all rights-of-ways for the power line extension should be finalized by March 8, 2024. PPL is proposing to extend power from the Ranks Church Road – Overlys Grove Road intersection. Substantial Completion is June 2, 2024 and Final Completion is June 30, 2024.
2. York Building Products: The owner submitted a formal request for permission to install a water deduct meter for existing Building B on December 11, 2023. Becker and Authority staff reviewed the request and requested plumbing plans for Building B where the deduct meter is proposed to be installed. Becker received the plumbing plans and provided comments dated January 3, 2024. Revised plumbing plans were received on January 3, 2024 and all comments were addressed. The owner also submitted a DRAFT Access Agreement to allow the Authority to access the flow meters which was reviewed by the Authority Solicitor.

The owner submitted another plan modification to Becker on January 24, 2024, requesting elimination of the remote water meter pit for Building B and permission to utilize the existing water meter on the existing water supply line. Becker received a subsequent design plan on January 30, 2024, and requested additional information. Becker is coordinating the request with Authority staff. With that said, formal approval of the modified design (including the deduct water meter) and execution of the Access Agreement will not occur at the March Authority.

3. 121 Jalyn Drive: The contractor previously notified Becker that the existing sewer facilities are not located as depicted on the approved drawings and no modifications to the existing alignment is required. The contractor is proposing to install concrete encasement along a portion of the existing privately owned lateral due to vertical clearance issues with proposed stormwater facilities. The encasement work is scheduled for completion on February 12, 2024, but Becker was not notified in advance of this work being completed and the contractor has not responded to our requests for an update.

4. Short Street Sanitary Sewer Extension: Becker received revised sanitary sewer facility design and issued a review letter dated February 12, 2024. Based upon the most recent submission, it appears that a building is provided with sanitary sewer service that is located on a separate parcel. The developer’s consultant provided correspondence to the Authority dated March 6, 2024, requesting that the Authority consider entering into an agreement since both impacted parcels are under the same ownership. Becker will review the information with the Solicitor.

5. 215 Diller Avenue: At the February 2024 Authority meeting, the Authority agreed to allow the project to connect into the NHBA sanitary sewer facilities as requested since a portion of the subject property is located within New Holland Borough.

6. Lancaster County ARPA Funding: Becker submitted a grant application to the County on August 31, 2023, for the Kinzer Avenue Pumping Station project. The County provided the Authority with a grant in the amount of $338,271.00 for the project.  

7. NHBA Chapter 94 Report: Becker prepared the DRAFT Report and provided it to the Authority via email on February 1, 2024. PADEP provided review and comments and Becker responded to the review comments on March 4, 2024.

8. PADEP Chapter 94 Report: Becker prepared the DRAFT Report and provided it to the Authority via email on March 7, 2024.  

9. P1 Annual Tapping Fee Calculation: Becker provided the FINAL P1 Tapping Fee calculation to the Solicitor to include with the Tapping Fee Resolution. 

10. P1 Eastern Service Area Tapping Fee Calculation: Becker provided the FINAL Tapping Fee calculation to the Solicitor to include with the Tapping Fee Resolution.  

11. P2/3 Tapping Fee Calculation: Becker provided the FINAL Tapping Fee calculation to the Solicitor to include with the Tapping Fee Resolution.  

12. Sheetz:  Becker attended a planning meeting on March 13, 2024 to discuss the potential demolition and rebuild of the existing Sheetz building along Route 23.
Monthly Reporting Items
Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for February: 42,028 gpd (compared to January’s 41,467 gpd and December’s 36,464 gpd). Eastern Service Area average daily flows for February: 1,100 gpd (compared to January’s 919 gpd and December’s 890 gpd).  
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP: Reported average daily flow for February: 6,765 gpd (compared to January’s 26,065 gpd and December’s 20,029 gpd).  
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for February: 61,169 gpd (compared to January’s 67,388 gpd and December’s 58,941 gpd). Average total daily flow for February was below the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for February. Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for February: 362,400 gpd (compared to January’s 400,900 gpd and December’s 357,900 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA: Average daily recorded flows for February: 138,983 gpd (compared to January’s 151,135 gpd and December’s 143,648 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking: No new EDU connections in February. For 2024, a total of 1 EDU was purchased for 1 property (1 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $  1,375.21
Project #3 - $27,178.91
The February receipts were:



Project #1 - $   3,220.47
Project #3 - $ 70,365.94
Reade made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3574 - #3585 for Project 1 in the amount of $7,598.13 and checks #7990 – #8010 for Project 3 in the amount of $74,364.46. Both expenditures include electronic payments to Frontier. Tom seconded the motion and all voted yes. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Respectively submitted,
Joy M Oberholtzer, Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

